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TOPSFIELD, MASSACHUSETTS





Minutes of Committee Meeting

September 16, 2013 – 8:30 PM

Members Present: Joe Geller (chair), Dave Read, Roy Baessler, Katherine Carlson, and Gregg Demers

Guests: Dick Gandt (Selectman), Bill Rossitor, Kerry Burke

1. Minutes approval: The minutes of the May 6, 2013 meeting were approved unanimously.

2. New Committee Member: Longtime, loyal TRLC volunteer, Bill Retissor, was unanimously recommended to be presented to the Selectmen as the newest member of the Rail Trail Committee. Welcome Bill!

3. Publicity: In a recent Boston Globe North section article is there was a beif article that the Topsfield Trail is one of ‘Top 10 Fall Faviorite” things to do on the North Shore in the autumn.

4. Day Lilly planting: Kerry Burke is looking for a few volunteers to plant about 60 donated day lilies on Phase 3 toward the Wenham line. For those interested she said to meet in the town parking lot on Park St. on Saturday Sept 21st at 9 am. Katherine said that some students are already looking for community service hours so she will call the Masco middle school and high school to let them know about this opportunity.

5. DCR Grant: Gregg announced that our project had received another $45,000 grant to complete the unfinished work on the first 3 phases of the trail. He reviewed that the grant was submitted to fix the Main St. crossing with a curb-cut and gates, more permanent erosion fixes, and restoration of the abutments for the Ipswich River Bridge as needed. The grant award letter is expected to arrive in 2 or 3 weeks and there will be a 20% soft match that can include in-kind hours so all committee members were reminded to keep track of all the hours they work on the trail.

6. Phase 4 signage and wetlands: Gregg made a map to help temporarily guide trail users around the wet section of Phase 4. Dave made a post and plywood backing and laminated the map, which Joe and Dave then put in place. Once the foliage comes down, we’ll need to cut the weeds back so Jim McDougal can assess the wetlands issues and determine where drainage ditches can be dug to start our Conservation Commission approval process.

7. Phase 4 drawings: We need to provide National Grid engineering drawings and construction plans for Phase 4 as a next step to advance and improve that section now that it has been mowed and open for limited use. Joe is getting an estimate for this. Joe also noted that National Grid is now providing more leases for trails so perhaps we can advance Phase 4 from the license to lease state, which would free it up for construction funds.

8. Trail Maintenance: There are a few areas that are a recurrent erosion problem after significant rain storms over the past few years. For these, Roy recommends that we invest in either placing down pavers or asphalt for areas that we have had to restore with stone dust several times. Because of the price of delivering asphalt, Roy also recommends using pavers. He did some drawings for this that Joe and Dick Gandt reviewed. Overall, the trail is relatively resilient but on these few sections we will need to find a solution that requires less maintenance.

9. Brush cutting: The group discussed the DPW cutting back the brush on the trail to 4 or 5 feet like they did last year. Dick will work with our DPW to organize for sometime this fall between their other work.

10. Topsfield Fair prep: Before the Fair in two weeks Bill and Roy offered to do one last mowing. Jamie at the Fairgrounds also committed to putting in more barrels along the trail so there would be less trash blowing around.

11. Kiosk and Benches: Dave and Gregg are mentors to an Eagle Scout candidate Nick Meixsell, who has offered to build 2 benches and kiosk for the trail. Dave has worked with him on the woodworking and construction of the project. He is also working with a graphics designer on a weather resistant panel that he will bring back a draft of at the next meeting for committee and selectman approval. The kiosk is expected to go near the route 1 parking area and the committee should think about where we’d like the benches placed.

12. Trail Film: Gregg’s son is working on a film about the trail. There is lot’s of footage and editing that needs to be done but we should be able to see the flick soon.

13. Masco Interns for 2014: Katherine offered to start looking into this.

Meeting adjourned at 10:00 PM 

Respectfully submitted, Dave Read
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